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Chris Dowling extracting an otolith from an Australian herring.

In August, the Nearshore and Estuarine Finfish research team 
commenced work on a project funded by State Natural Resource 
Management Strategy to investigate the status of nearshore 
finfish stocks in the West Coast and South Coast Bioregions.

The project involves the collection of monthly samples 
(frames) of recreationally caught Australian herring, tailor and 
southern sea garfish.

The collection of a sufficient number of samples for each 
species is crucial in developing the age-composition data 
that is required in the ‘weight of evidence’ approach for 
determining stock status.

We need your help! We need to increase the numbers of 
Tailor and Garfish that are being collected in all areas so 
please get in touch (contact details on page 3) if you can 
assist with the collection of these species. At least 300 
frames of each species are needed from each management 
zone of the West Coast Bioregion – Kalbarri, Mid-West, 
Metropolitan and South-West, and 300 frames of each 
species are needed from the South Coast Bioregion.

The graph below shows the number of Australian Herring 
frames donated by recreational fishers to the end of 
November 2009. The graph shows that we are on track to 
collect adequate numbers of herring in the Metropolitan and 
South-West zones of the West Coast Bioregion but more 
frames are needed from the Kalbarri and Mid-West zones 
and also in the South Coast bioregion.

Thank you to all the recreational fishers that have donated 
fish frames and especially to those who donate regularly!

Michael Hammond and Chris Dowling

Project Progress - Nearshore Finfish Status 

Number of Australian herring donated by recreational fishers from the start of the 
project to November 2009. 

Fisher of the  
Month prize!
The RAP ‘Fisher of the Month’ prizes for June, July, 
August, September, October and November were 
decided by randomly drawing one log sheet returned 
in each month. 

Congratulations to the following ‘Fishers of the Month’:

June Scott Clark  (West Coast)
July Kevin Hughes  (West Coast)
August John Hogan  (West Coast)
September Andrew Cowan  (West Coast)
October Herman Breitkreuz  (Gascoyne)
November Monica Ryder  (West Coast)

Each winner will receive a RAP floating key ring and 
stubby holder together with a family pass to the 
Naturaliste Marine Discovery Centre. Future winners 
will be published in upcoming newsletters. Make sure 
you fill out your log book and get your returns in to 
ensure your chance of winning!



Tailor (Pomatomus saltatrix)

This is a question asked by many anglers 
and fisheries researchers alike. Tailor can 
turn up in good numbers at various times of 
the year and then disappear as quickly as 
they arrived. The timing of the well known 
spring/summer metropolitan runs of tailor 
can be highly variable, so to the duration 
and number of fish. A current State NRM 
funded research project is looking to shed 
some light on the questions of:

1. Where do tailor come from? 

2. Where do tailor go?

Research by 
this project 
includes monitoring 
the appearance of juvenile 
tailor at different beaches along the coast, 
measuring juvenile tailor at Point Walter in 
the Swan River, following the reproductive 
cycle of adults and using new high tech 
fisheries acoustic tags.

Where do they come from?

The Nearshore and Estuarine Finfish 
research team conducts regular beach 

seine sampling at various sites along 
the coast to monitor the abundance 
of nearshore fish species. The annual 
number of juveniles of each species is 
used as an indicator of stock status and 
spawning success. Over the past 15 years, 
more than 1000 recently spawned juvenile 
tailor (20 - 70 mm) have been caught, 
measured (and usually released alive) from 
sites in the Metropolitan Zone of the West 
Coast Bioregion. They have been caught in 
almost every month of the year but mainly 
occur from September though until April. 

By extracting the otoliths (ear bones) from 
juvenile tailor and processing them in the 
laboratory we are able to determine an 
accurate age, in days, for each individual. 
Much like estimating the age of larger fish 
to the nearest year by studying annual 
increments in otoliths, we are able to 
study daily increments in juvenile otoliths 
to estimate their age in days. Daily 
increments in otoliths are discernable in 
the juveniles of many species, particularly 
fast growing species such as tailor. This 
information not only gives us important 
growth rate information for juvenile tailor 
but also the date when each was spawned. 

Once tailor eggs and larvae are spawned 
they are largely at the mercy of the 
prevailing currents (for up to 30 days) and 
can drift a considerable distance in this 
time. On the lower west coast of WA, travel 
can be either southwards with the Leeuwin 
Current or northwards with the Capes 
Current depending upon the time and 
location of spawning. By combining the 
date they were spawned with information 
on the prevailing currents at the time we 
can deduce possible areas from which 
they were spawned.

Evidence from Point Walter tailor 
fishing, conducted annually in the 
Swan River, suggests juvenile tailor 
in the Metropolitan Zone come from 
two separate spawning events. The 
annual catch at Point Walter usually 
contains two separate size groups of 
fish, which differ in age by approximately 
three to four months. Their birth dates 
correspond with the start and end of the 
spawning season. 

The presence of these two size groups 
is consistent with a long held theory on 
tailor reproduction proposed by fisheries 
researcher Dr Rod Lenanton. This theory 
suggests that tailor spawn in spring in the 
north (with larvae then being transported 
south into the metro region by the Leeuwin 

Metro Tailor -  
where do they come from  
and where do they go?

Daily increments in the otolith of a juvenile tailor. Photo: Nadia Beale. 

Length frequency of tailor caught at Point Walter in 2009.



Recent Changes  
to Recreational  
Fishing Rules
Stocks of some of Western  
Australia’s most prized demersal 
(bottom-dwelling) scalefish like dhufish 
and pink snapper are known to be at 
critically low levels in the West Coast 
Bioregion (Kalbarri to Augusta).

To help demersal scalefish 
stocks recover and be 
sustainable in future, a series 
of changes to the recreational 
fishery has been implemented. 
These are available in detail  
at our website at 
www.fish.wa.gov.au along 
with information about the 
introduction of a  
Recreational Fishing from  
Boat Licence and other 
licensing changes.

For further information, visit  
fishforthefuture.com.au or contact the 
Department of Fisheries on 1800 726 586.

How to donate  
your frames
We need frames of Australian herring, tailor, southern sea garfish.

If you can assist in the collection of any of these frames please 
contact the Department of Fisheries Research Division on  
9203 0111 or at ResearchVolunteers@fish.wa.gov.au 
so that you can be sent sample bags and tags, along with more 
information on the project.

Fish frames (with guts intact) should be bagged and tagged with a 
label that details the following essential information:

• Who caught the fish (Name, and phone number)

• When the fish was caught (Date)

• Where the fish was caught (General location or latitude / 
longitude)

All fishers that donate frames with labels that include all 
the required details will gain entry to a prize draw being held in 
September 2010. Prizes include $500 worth of tackle store gift 
vouchers and passes to the Naturaliste Marine Discovery 
Centre at Hillarys. Winners will be notified by phone.

Entries end either on 31st August 2010 or when we reach our target 
(300) for each species in each bioregion/zone.

The West Coast Demersal Scalefish researchers are also giving out 
prizes to fishers who donate frames from species such as dhufish and 
pink snapper. See additional flyer for details.

 
 

Western  
Australian Dhufish 

(Glaucosoma hebraicum)

Pink Snapper  
(Pagrus auratus)

Baldchin groper  
(Choerodon rubescens)

Current) and in late summer/autumn in the 
south (with larvae then travelling north with 
the Capes Current).

At the moment the evidence suggests 
that the two size groups seen in the 
Swan River come from different spawning 
events and possibly different areas. 
These spawning areas may be the source 
of tailor recruitment to the general 
metro area, so they need be identified 
to ensure the sustainable management 
of the metro fishery. However, further 
evidence of spawning in the adult fish 
from each region is needed to support the 
theory of two separate spawning events 
producing the juvenile tailor we see in the 
Metropolitan Zone.

This is where we need your help! 

To monitor the spawning activity of adult 
tailor in different regions we need to collect 
adult tailor frames throughout the year in 
each region. Please contact us if you can 
assist with frame collections (see below).

Where do they go?

We hope to get some insight into tailor 
movement patterns through the use of 
acoustic tags. These tags, becoming 
widely used in fisheries research, emit 
regular signals that are picked up by 
acoustic receivers or listening posts. We 
are planning to make use of an array of 
over 100 acoustic receivers that has 
been deployed off the metropolitan coast 
for other projects, such as the shark 
monitoring network and west coast 
demersal Pink Snapper monitoring, and 
use some of the smallest acoustic tags 
on the market. Tailor will be caught at 
reefs near the array of receivers and an 
acoustic tag surgically implanted into 
each fish, after it has been anesthetised. 

This pilot study, using only a small 
number of tags, should give us an idea 
of the residency of individual fish in the 
Metropolitan Zone and provide information 
of their movement north or south and 
whether they return to the same reef year 
after year. 

We hope to gain considerable insight into 
the early life history, reproduction and 

movement of tailor from studies completed 
as part of the project. The next step will 
be to compare the otolith chemistry within 
Tailor otoliths to determine the contribution 
of different spawning and nursery areas to 
the metropolitan stock, as we are currently 
doing with Australian herring, but that is 
another story.

Paul Lewis

Array of acoustic receivers deployed off the metropolitan coast.



Welcome to the RAP newsletter, designed to give you feedback on the data you are collecting and inform you 

about what is happening at the Research Division of the Department of Fisheries.
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Thank you for your ongoing supporT. Kind regards and happy fishing!
The ReseARch AngleR PRogRAm is Run by The esTuARine AnD coAsTAl FinFish ReseARch TeAm

Dr Kim Smith – Kim.smith@fish.wa.gov.au Mike Hammond – michael.hammond@fish.wa.gov.au 
Josh Brown – Joshua.brown@fish.wa.gov.au Amanda Nardi – Amanda.nardi@fish.wa.gov.au Danielle Kelly – Danielle.Kelly@fish.wa.gov.aumail: Research Angler Program, Department of Fisheries, PO Box 20, North Beach WA 6920 

Phone: +61 (08) 9203 0111   Fax: +61 (08) 9203 0199   Website: http://www.fish.wa.gov.au 

Deliveries: 39 Northside Drive, Hillarys, Western Australia 6025  Abn 55 689 794 771

swanfish 2008
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Jake Bazelman won the Swanfish 2008 prize for ‘Most Unusual Fish’ after accidentally hooking this juvenile bull shark in the upper Swan Estuary.

The common blowfish (Torquigener pleurogramma).

Spanish dancer nudibranch. Photo: Ann Storrie.

There’s always something new… so come along and 
join the fun!

To help the increasing number of divers participating in the RAP to record their catch, we have decided to test a log book dive slate. We have had 25 of the slates made. Each is printed with a log sheet template and comes with a chinagraph pencil and luggage loop to attach to your wrist.
If you would like to be involved in the trial please contact Amanda Nardi on ph 9203 0198 or email Amanda.Nardi@fish.wa.gov.au. The first 25 divers to respond will be sent a log book dive slate so please contact Amanda ASAP.In the next RAP newsletter, look out for a feature on a measuring board designed to assist boat fishers to more easily record their catch out on the water.

Swanfish 2008, a fishing competition run by the Melville 
Amateur Angling Club, was held on the weekend of the 
23rd and 24th of February. For the fifth consecutive 
year, RAP research staff attended the weigh-in on the Sunday morning to collect biological samples of 
black bream, promote the RAP log book and collect 
competition catch cards.
Catch information and biological samples collected by 
recreational anglers during fishing tournaments can provide an excellent ‘snapshot’ survey of local fish stocks. Catch cards have been issued to all competitors 
at Swanfish since 2000. Information on up to 24 different 
taxa, including target species such as black bream and 
tailor and non-target species such as blowfish (which 
usually represents between 40 and 60 per cent of the 
total catch reported in the cards) is gained each year.The following 12 species comprised 97-98 per cent of 
the total finfish catch (excluding blowfish) at Swanfish in 
previous years: black bream, yellowtail trumpeter, bar-
tailed flathead, tarwhine, whiting (various), tailor, six-lined 
trumpeter, small-toothed flounder, Australian herring, 
cobbler, pink snapper and silver trevally.Michael Hammond

The new RAP dive slate.

new rap log book dive slate!

The Naturaliste Marine Discovery Centre (NMDC) is open seven days a week until the end of April from 10am to 4pm, excluding public holidays. We have some exciting events planned over the next few months so come along and join the fun!sealife in sequence
The NMDC is proud to be a part of the 2008 FotoFreo Fringe exhibitions by hosting an underwater photography exhibition by the West Australian Underwater Photographic Society. The temporary exhibition entitled Sealife in Sequence will show a diversity of marine life from around the world in an array of stunning images. Entry into Sealife in Sequence is free of charge.

First birthday celebrations
The NMDC celebrates its first anniversary in April and we would like you to join the festivities! Over the April school holidays (12 – 27 April) we will be having a party with fun for the whole family – including badge making, face painting and some exciting new school holiday activities such as Sea Monkeys Rock.

To be the first one to know what’s happening at the NMDC visit www.nmdc.com.au and sign up for our e-newsletter today!

West Coast nearshore finfish status and stock structure

A school of Australian Herring. (Photo: Henrique Kwong) 

The Nearshore and Estuarine Finfish 

section has recently received funding from 

the State Natural Resource Management 

policy to undertake a new project to 

investigate the status and connectivity o
f 

nearshore finfish stocks in the West Coast 

and South Coast bioregions.

The project will develop methods to 

determine the age structure of key inshore 

species, including Australian Herring, as 

part of a ‘weight of evidence’ approach 

to assessing stock status. The project 

will also investigate the stock structure 

of various inshore species, including 

investigating the connections between 

West Coast and South Coast populations 

and defining the source of recruits to each 

bioregion (i.e. the link between juveniles 

and adults). 

The project aims to establish a 

collaborative, long-term sampling program 

for key nearshore finfish species in the 

West Coast and South Coast bioregions of 

the State. This will involve working closely 

with recreational and commercial fishers 

who will help with data collection.

Tailor (Pomatomous saltatrix)

Welcome to the RAP newsletter, giving you feedback on the data you are collecting and keeping you informed 

about what is happening at the Research Division of the Department of Fisheries.

RAP Newsletter No.15 – September 2009

Fisher of the month prize!

The RAP Fisher of the Month prizes for December, January, February, March, April and May 

were decided by randomly drawing one log sheet returned in each month.

Congratulations to the following Fishers of the Month:

December – James Hart (South Coast)

January – Ray Ellul (West Coast)

February – John McLaren (West Coast)

Each winner will receive a RAP floating key ring and stubby holder together with a family 

pass to the Naturaliste Marine Discovery Centre. Future winners will be published in 

upcoming newsletters. Make sure you fill out your log book and get your returns in to 

ensure your chance of winning!

March – Andy Woodford (West Coast)

April – Matt Stadler (Gascoyne)

May – Peter Holtfreter (West Coast)

This new project will run over 12 months, 

during which we will be collecting monthly 

samples of recreationally-caught Australian 

Herring, Tailor and Garfish from the West 

Coast and South Coast bioregions. The 

collection of enough frames for each 

species is important to ensure the 

adequate precision of the planned 

assessments. 

 
 
 
 

 
Fish frames (with guts intact) should be 

bagged and tagged with a label that details 

the following essential information: 

• Where the fish was caught

• When the fish was caught

• Who caught the fish: name, address  

and phone number

If you are able to help in the collection of 

frames please contact Michael Hammond 

on 9203 0213 or at Michael.Hammond@

fish.wa.gov.au. Sample bags and labels 

are available for fishers assisting in the 

collection of frames.
Michael Hammond

Welcome to the RAP newsletter, designed to give you feedback on the data you are collecting and inform you 

about what is happening at the Research Division of the Department of Fisheries.

RAP Newsletter No.14 – December 2008
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Thank you for your ongoing supporT.

The ReseARch AngleR PRogRAm is Run by The esTuARine AnD coAsTAl FinFish ReseARch TeAm

Dr Kim Smith – Kim.smith@fish.wa.gov.au 

Mike Hammond – michael.hammond@fish.wa.gov.au 

Josh Brown – Joshua.brown@fish.wa.gov.au 

Amanda Nardi – Amanda.nardi@fish.wa.gov.au 

Danielle Kelly – Danielle.Kelly@fish.wa.gov.au
mail: Research Angler Program, Department of Fisheries, PO Box 20, North Beach WA 6920 

Phone: +61 (08) 9203 0111  Fax: +61 (08) 9203 0199  Website: http://www.fish.wa.gov.au 

Deliveries: 39 Northside Drive, Hillarys, Western Australia 6025 Abn 55 689 794 771

There’s something for everyone at the nMDC! 
The Naturaliste Marine Discovery Centre (NMDC) at Hillarys Boat 

Harbour is open 10am to 4pm Sunday to Friday.

During December and January you can submerse yourself in our 

Sea Faces underwater photographic exhibition by award winning 

photographer Shannon Conway. This exhibition will give you a 

unique perspective of Western Australian marine life when you 

come face to face with a range of stunning ‘portraits’ that show 

that even fish can have personalities! 
We also have all your old favourites, including getting ‘hands-on’ 

at the rock pool and touch table, or colouring in a souvenir badge. 

Try our children’s activity book the Naturaliste Explorer’s Guide or 

book one of our special school holiday programs, including Fishy 

Faces, Hook, Line and Sinker, Beach Flotsam and Jetsam and 

Magnetic Marine Messages!Admission ranges from $4 for a child to $15 for a family. 

Separate charges apply for school holiday activities and bookings 

are essential. Closed Christmas day and ANZAC day. For more 

information, call 9203 0339 or visit www.nmdc.com.au.

One of Australia’s most influential natural 

features, the Leeuwin Current is a warm-

water current that flows southwards along 

the continental shelf of the Western 
Australian coast. The Leeuwin Current 

originates near the North West Cape of WA 

and flows southward towards Cape Leeuwin 

before turning eastwards into the Great 

Australian Bight. By taking a few steps back and looking 

at the Leeuwin Current at a larger scale 

it is revealed that the dynamic conditions 

required to produce the current are set 

up by a stream of warm Pacific Ocean 

water that flows westwards through the 

Indonesian islands north of Australia - the 

only region in the world where equatorial 

water from one ocean can link with an 

adjacent ocean. The strength of the current 

varies through the year and from year to 

year, with the weakest southwards flow 

occurring during our summer months of 

November to March when winds tend to 

blow strongly northwards, and the time of 

greatest flow during autumn and winter 

when the opposing winds are weakest. 

Typical current speeds in the Leeuwin 

Current and its eddies are about 1 knot (50 

cm/s), although speeds of  
2 knots (1 m/s) are common, and the 

highest speed ever recorded by a drifting 

satellite-tracked buoy was 3.5 knots.
The current maintains much higher sea 

temperatures off the coast of WA than 

occur at similar latitudes off the west 

coasts of southern Africa and South 
America. It therefore has an important 

influence on both the climate and 
the marine ecosystems of WA, and is 

responsible for the presence of tropical 

marine organisms off our west and south 

coasts - much further south than would 

otherwise be expected. The Leeuwin Current plays an important 

role in WA’s fisheries, impacting on the 

larval phase of many species, either 

helping or hindering the survival and growth 

of larvae depending on the species. The 

current may also affect the growth and catchability of juveniles and adults of some species, for example western king prawns and western rock lobster, though its effect on these stages is not as marked as during the larval phase. The Leeuwin Current of 2008 has been interesting for a number of reasons. Firstly, the current was one of the 

strongest in recent history. In April this 

year, the Fremantle sea level - used as an 

indicator of the strength of the current - 

was the highest recorded since 2000.  

The April peak in sea level was unusual 

in that it was relatively early compared to 

peaks in other years. Secondly, it appears that the strength 

of the 2008 current contributed to the 

migration of sunfish along the south coast, 

leading to the subsequent strandings 

earlier in the year. In April and May, 
hundreds of slender sunfish (Ranzania 

leavis) washed up on beaches near Albany, 

along a 100 km stretch of coast from 

Cable Beach (near The Gap) to Cheyne 

Beach (68 kms east of Albany) – the 

largest reported mass stranding of this 

species. Reports of sunfish sightings, 

either stranded or in shallow coastal 

waters, continued into June. Dr Kim Smith, 

who is collating the sunfish reports, 
estimates that thousands of fish were in 

the near shore waters of the south coast 

over this period. Pathology results from 

What’s current – the Leeuwin Current in 2008

NOAA satellite image of the Leeuwin Current along the south coast. The warmest water is in red (the Leeuwin 

Current) and the coolest in blue; white patchy areas are clouds, and the black line shows the 100-fathom 

contour, marking the edge of the continental shelf. (Image courtesy of Alan Pearce and WASTAC) 

fisher of the month prize!
The RAP ‘fisher of the month’ prizes for September, October 

and November were decided by randomly drawing one log sheet 

returned in each month. The next prize will be drawn on the 15th of 

January from the December log sheet returns. The winners of the 

September, October and November ‘fisher of the month’ prizes are:

September  Mr Giles  
(South Coast)

October 
Dalibor Danick  (West Coast)

November Paul Muckett  (West Coast)

Each winner will receive a RAP floating key ring and stubby holder 

together with a family pass to the Naturaliste Marine Discovery 

Centre. Future winners will be published in upcoming newsletters. 

Make sure you fill out your log book and get your returns in to 

ensure your chance of winning!

Continue page 2.

The leafy sea dragon (Phycodurus eques) features in Shannon Conway’s Sea 

Faces underwater photographic exhibition. (Photo: Shannon Conway)

Busselton Jetty catch cards
A big thank you to anyone who has filled 

out a catch card while fishing on the 
Busselton Jetty. The jetty catch cards 

(which collect similar information to the 

anglers log book) were introduced at the 

start of the October school holidays and 

anyone who fishes on the jetty is asked 

to grab a card and fill it in. There are 
random prizes available for completed 

cards that are returned to the 
Busselton Jetty Interpretative Centre. 

Cards can be collected from either 
the Interpretative Centre, Ocean to 
Outback Fishing and Camping or from 

the Fisheries Office in Busselton so 
the next time you fish the jetty, grab a 

card and Go Fishing For Science!
Amanda Nardi

Grab a catch card next time 
you fish from Busselton Jetty!

The Leeuwin Current plays an important role in the larval phase of many 

species, including the puerulus larval phase of the western rock lobster.

merry christmas  and happy fishing!
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THaNk you FoR youR oNgoiNg SuPPoRT.  
kiNd RegaRdS aNd HaPPy FiSHiNg

THe ReSeARCH AngleR PRogRAM iS Run By THe neARSHoRe AnD eSTuARine FinFiSH ReSeARCH TeAM

Dr Kim Smith – Kim.Smith@fish.wa.gov.au  Daniel Pupazzoni – Daniel.Pupazzoni@fish.wa.gov.au 
Michael Hammond – Michael.Hammond@fish.wa.gov.au  Chris Dowling – Chris.Dowling@fish.wa.gov.au
Paul Lewis – Paul.lewis@fish.wa.gov.au Amber Howard – Amber.Howard@fish.wa.gov.au
Joshua Brown – Joshua.Brown@fish.wa.gov.au

Mail: Research Angler Program, Department of Fisheries, PO Box 20, North Beach WA 6920
Phone: +61 (08) 9203 0111 Fax: +61 (08) 9203 0199 Website: www.fish.wa.gov.au
Deliveries: 39 Northside Drive, Hillarys, Western Australia 6025 ABn 55 689 794 771

e-news
Over the last couple of weeks I have been ringing and emailing 
many of you in our RAP database, asking fishers if they are still 
interested in being a part of the program. Most people have 
said they would like to remain a log booker, which is much 
appreciated. To those of you who can no longer participate 
due to ill health, work related or other reasons we thank you 
for your past efforts. It has been great hearing about your 
fishing anecdotes and helping out with various enquires.

We are now sending the newsletter via email as 
well as mail to reduce the number of paper copies 
printed. We only have names and addresses for 
many of you, so if you haven’t been contacted and are 
interested in receiving this newsletter via email please 
contact me on amber.howard@fish.wa.gov.au or
 9203 0203.

Amber Howard

Danielle Johnston and the Crab Research 
team have been busy preparing for the 
re-opening of the Cockburn Sound Blue 
Swimmer Crab Fishery, which has remained 
closed for the past three seasons as the 
crab stock recovers from a significant 
decline. A combination of biological, 
environmental and fishery-dependent factors 
contributed to the collapse, including:

• vulnerability to environmental fluctuations 
as this species is at the southern 
extreme of its temperature tolerance, 

• the life cycle contained in embayment 
and is self-recruiting, 

• the change in fishing method from gill 
nets to pots increased fishing pressure 
on pre-spawning females in winter and 
reduced egg production to one age class, 

• four consecutive years of cooler 
water temperatures resulted in poor 
recruitment, and

• continued high fishing pressure during 
period of low recruitment resulted in low 
breeding stock numbers.

Following a comprehensive research 
program, an abundance index has been 
developed that incorporates the strength 
of recruitment and the remaining stock, 
to indicate the size of the next season’s 
breeding stock and predict the commercial 
catch. This catch prediction has been 
used in the development of a draft 
framework for the future management of 
this fishery. While the adult stock of crabs 
in Cockburn Sound has risen sufficiently 
since the closure to re-open the fishery, 
close monitoring will be required to ensure 
a balance between access to and future 
sustainability of the crab stock.

Consequently, the fishery will re-open 
for an abbreviated season for both 
commercial and recreational sectors from 
15 December 2009 to 31 March 2010. 
The commercial sector will be subject to 

a 20 per cent pot reduction and fish to 
an increased minimum carapace width 
of 140 mm. The minimum size limit for 
the recreational sector will remain at 
127mm carapace width, with a personal 
possession limit of 10 crabs per day 
and a boat limit of 20 crabs per day. 
Commercial catch and effort will be 
closely monitored during the season, 
along with changes in stock structure 
and the strength of juvenile recruitment. 
The Recreational Fishing section will 
expand their current West Coast Bioregion 
recreational fishing survey to monitor crab 
recreational catch and effort.

Danielle Johnston 
and David Harris

Cockburn Sound open to Crabbing –  
15 december 2009 to 31 March 2010

The Crab Research team (Chris Marsh and 
Brooke Hay) preparing pots in Cockburn Sound.

Measuring a blue swimmer crab across the 
carapace.

goodbye...
In February, after more than 6 
enjoyable years working within the 
Nearshore and Estuarine research 
team at the Department of Fisheries I 
am transferring to the Department of 
Water where I have accepted a position 
in their Environmental Water program. 
I would like to take this opportunity to 
express my thanks to everyone who I 
have worked with on the RAP and to 
everyone who has volunteered their 
time to research over the years. 

All the best, 

Michael Hammond


